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 PFAS Reporting Will Take Effect in Maine on January 1, 2023,
Unless an Extension Is Obtained 
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Maine enacted “An Act To Stop Perfluoroalkyl and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances Pollution” in July
2021. Under the bill, manufacturers of products with intentionally added per- and polyfluoroalkyl
substances (PFAS) must report the presence of the intentionally added PFAS in those products to
the Maine Department of Environmental Protection (MDEP) beginning January 1, 2023. The law also
prohibits the sale of carpets or rugs, as well as the sale of fabric treatments, that contain intentionally
added PFAS beginning on January 1, 2023. Beginning January 1, 2030, any product containing
intentionally added PFAS may not be sold in Maine unless the use of PFAS in the product is
specifically designated as a currently unavoidable use by MDEP.

According to the MDEP website, MDEP is in the process of developing a rule to clarify the January
1, 2023, reporting requirements. MDEP states that during the rule development process, there will be
an opportunity for stakeholder input on the implementation of the program. Stakeholders
can subscribe to receive notification of MDEP rulemaking and opportunity to comment notices on its
website.

Pending clarification of the reporting requirements, reporting entities may need to request an
extension of time to notify MDEP of any products for sale in the state of Maine that contain
intentionally added PFAS. At this time, terms in the statutory language are not defined to allow
companies to report information with sufficient clarity to comply confidently with the law.
Manufacturers will need to obtain information from many industry sectors and upstream suppliers to
determine if PFAS was intentionally added to the product or is a component of the product. Suppliers
in many industry sectors are numerous, and because of current and ongoing supply chain issues,
manufacturers are challenged now more than ever. The frequently asked questions (FAQ) on
MDEP’s website list information that will be required, “at a minimum,” but the website states that
“[t]hese requirements will be further clarified as part of the rulemaking.”
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